

Fresno Cycling Club

Fresno Cycling Club June Board Meeting Minutes June 5, 2019

Board Members Present:

Dennis Ball Diana Millhollin
Henry Pretzer Diana Dean
Mike Quiroz Tina Sumner
Janet Lucido Yvonne Moreno
Elida Gonzalez Joe Cassinerio
Patty Dailey Kevin Nehring

Visitors Present:

Ken Herrington Todd Gilkison

Rob Mavis

Meeting Opened: 6:40 PM, called to order by President Dennis Ball

May Board Meeting Minutes: Motion to approve as written by Tina S., 2nd by Elida, motion passed.

Treasurer's Report: Elida Gonzalez: The US Forestry Service has only recently been cashing old checks written to them totaling \$1,000.00. There is a balance in checking of approximately \$35,000 and \$10,000 in savings. She will be moving another \$10,000 into the savings account.

Advocacy: Tina S.: She attended the City of Clovis Planners meeting in May. New intersections will have bike pockets included. The City Planners wants FCC input as to what common routes through Clovis are used by cyclists for future planning. She put out a Facebook inquiry and will put together information to pass on.

The section between Shepherd and Copper on Willow: The east side of Willow will be torn up over the course of the year starting in July. We may need to use alternate routes.

There is a Fresno Community Trail System public meeting this Thursday (June 6) from 5-8 pm at the Ted C. Wills Center in Fresno. Nick Paladino told her he thinks

SE and SW Fresno will be the only areas involved in the discussion, but she will attend and report back.

Fresno Midtown Trail: It is a complicated project. The canal banks will ultimately connect to the Clovis Trails. Pieces are funded and construction will be started. This will include 7.5 miles of trails through Fresno.

Kirch Flat Ride May 4: Michael Q. and Yvonne M.: We had another successful year. Mike and Yvonne thanked volunteers for their help.

Communications Director: Dennis Ball: Rob Mavis attended the meeting on behalf of the radio club that volunteers for our events. Dennis asked if he would be willing to be on the board as the Communications Director and he accepted. Nomination was seconded by Elida and passed. He will now be on the board and Dennis will get him signed on as an FCC member.

C2K: Dennis B.: June 22. There is a volunteer meeting on June 12 to consist of the ride and rest stop coordinators and those unassigned to positions.

Dennis wants to have C2K in July next year so as to not coincide with other events that make it difficult to put the ride on. There was discussion as to whether to keep C2K as it is (multiple distances); take away the shorter routes and include a double century option; make the shorter rides as a separate event. This will be tabled for future discussions for next year's planning.

Tour de Lakes: Dennis B.: July 27. He is still looking for a ride director.

Grizzly Century: Dennis B.: He is obtaining the permits.

Donation of Bikes for Pine Ridge School: Tina S.: She was able to secure two bicycles to donate to Pine Ridge School for their cooperation every year in providing their school for C2K.

May is Bike Month: The Killer Bees won for the most miles. Gary Gerard won for the most overall miles.

New FCC Kit Design Ideas: Dennis B.: Dennis wants to sell the existing jerseys at a discount. Diana D. offered to bring them to packet pickup. There are t-shirts as well from past events and she will bring those as well.

Dennis asked for graphic design ideas. It was suggested we put it out to the public to design and vote and give \$200 to the winning designer.

New Business: Ken H. wants to try to put together a 5 day tour over Labor Day in September. It would travel from Sacramento to San Francisco and be a supported tour. This would be a mid-week ride.

Meeting Adjourned: 8:11 p.m.

Respectfully submitted by Janet Lucido, FCC Secretary